
MEMORANDUM 

 

DATE:   January 21, 2022 
TO:   Mayor Lankford and City Council 
FROM:  Mercy Rushing, City Manager 

SUBJECT: Wood County Airport Agreement to Establish an Airport Assistant Manager 
between County, Quitman and Mineola.  

Background information: 
This is an Interlocal agreement to be made and entered between City of Quitman, City of 
Mineola and Wood TX., to establish an Airport Assistant Manager to work with the Wood County 
Airport Board.   

Main information as follows:  

• City of Quitman will directly manage the individual hired and will adherence to the City of 
Quitman Personnel Policy  

• City of Quitman will not terminate the employment of any Airport Asst. Manager without 
notifying the Wood County Airport Board (also known as WCAB) in advance.   

• Duties of WCAB is outlined within the contract agreement.  
• WCAB will annually allocate an amount of the airport budget granted by City of Quitman 

which is 14%, the City of Mineola is 28% and Wood County will allocate 58% for the WCAB 
in order to fund the salary and associated fringe benefits as required by federal and state 
laws for the Airport Asst. Manager. 

• On or before May 1st of each during the term of this agreement, WCAB will notify the City 
of Quitman, Mineola and Wood County regarding any estimated modifications to the 
salary for the upcoming contract year for the two cities and county’s budgeting purposes.  

• Agreements will be renewable annually in October for one-year terms unless terminated 
by either party upon a thirty (30) days advance written notice to the other parties 
involved.   
 

• City of Mineola 28% share of the budget for FY 2022 already budget from MEDC is 
$26,300.00. 

Recommendation: 
It is my recommendation that City Council consider approving Interlocal agreement proposed 
by the Wood County Airport Board between, City of Quitman, Mineola and Wood County.  The 
Wood County Airport is a big part of our City’s and Community’s Economic Development 
resource for future growth.   














